Timothy and Leandra Flawes Missionaries to Papua New Guinea

Dear Praying Brothers and Sisters,

August 2015

July and August have been busy months! There is so much to tell and share about what the Lord has done! As we near the four-month mark of living in Papua New Guinea, it is amazing how much has happened the last few months!



On August 8th, we began chronological Bible teaching in Sagifa. Praise the Lord! We were not sure what kind of reception we would have, but praise God we had several people come out the first week to hear the Bible lesson. On the 15th we had over 15 adults and 20 children come for lesson number two on Creation. Please keep both of us in prayer as Tim teaches the adults and Leandra teaches the children. We are teaching in Tok Pisin and are blessed to have some of the Bible college students helping us. Please pray for the chronological Bible teaching as we plan to go up every Saturday morning.

August 17th was the offical start of the two-week Greek class for pastors and students. It had an interesting start with Tim, the teacher, being too sick to attend. The Lord knew though and thankfully Leandra was able to teach the alphabet on the first day. The next day we switched places with Tim teaching and Leandra staying home sick. The students seem to be grasping Greek well. Please pray for them as it is a lot of material to and learn in two weeks!



We are excited to annouce that we are having a girl!!! Maybe... After a couple ultrasounds, the doctor has changed between 62% sure, then to 70%, and then back down to 65% sure we are having a girl. So we are planning for a girl, but if the Lord gives us a boy we won't be too suprised I guess. With several factors to consider and much prayer, we have decided to have the baby in Australia. We will be leaving PNG in the middle of October and plan to return to PNG a few months later when all the paperwork and immunizations are finished.



